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It felt like the entire village turned out on November 24, 
2007, a chilly late autumn morning, for the first annual 
Katie Welling Memorial Run/Walk.  The event brought the 
community together in memory of the 2002 Bronxville 
High School alumna, who died in 2005 in an off-campus 
fire at Miami University of Ohio.  Organizers say 375 peo-
ple registered for the event  - some running the two and a 
half miles through Bronxville, others walking the route – 
while many who couldn’t attend gave donations.  Partici-
pants ranged from families with small children and people 
with their dogs to Bronxville students and recent gradu-
ates.  Together, they raised more than $20,000 for the 
Bronxville School Foundation.  

The run/walk was the brainchild of a group of Welling’s 
friends, according to Sherry Doyle, whose daughter Jenni-
fer grew up with Katie.  The group had been “struggling to 
come up with something that everyone could do together 

to celebrate Katie’s life and keep 

her memory alive.”  Since Welling was a captain of the 
track team, a race through Bronxville seemed like the 
right way to remember her.  The organizers – also includ-
ing Liz Murphy, Jim Agnello, and Ginny Martin – chose 
Thanksgiving weekend for a reason, said Doyle:  “Our 
thoughts were that people would be home for the holi-
days.” 

The course traversed Bronxville’s hills and back roads, and 
passed in front of the Welling residence.  Everyone who 
walked and ran thought the event was worthwhile.    

“We are extremely honored to have been chosen as the 
recipient of the funds raised by the Katie Welling Memo-
rial Walk/Run,” said Pierre de Saint Phalle, chairman of the 
Foundation.  “This event continues to demonstrate Bronx-
ville’s strong sense of community.  All of the proceeds will 
be used to make a real difference for the children attend-
ing the Bronxville School while also honoring Katie and 
what she stood for.”  If you would like to make a donation 

in Katie’s name, just put her name on the en-
closed donor card.        

  

Katie Welling Memorial Run Inspires Entire Community 

A large crowd forms before the run begins.  For a complete listing of alumni runners and additional photos of the event, please visit the Foundation website at 
www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org. 

Bohn Vergari  and Jimmy Fitz-
gerald hustle towards the finish 
line. JOIN US  FOR KATIE’S RUN 

SAVE THE DATE 
November 28, 2008 



NOW . . . April ‘07 
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The Second Coming of the 100  Year Flood — April 2007 
For many of us, we remember the 1979 flood like it was yes-
terday. It was the 100-year flood and our school had not 
seen anything like it. Two feet of water covered the School. 
Who can forget getting a whole week off school, the year-
book photos of John Knox ’80 helping clean up the school 
(kids helped then!) and Leslie Rawlings ’80 and Billie Fitz-
patrick ’80 in a small inner tube floating around the parking 
lot on Midland — or finally going back to school and students 
opening their lockers on the basement floor and having water 
run out?  

Well, the 100-year flood hit again this past April, some 29 
years later. This time the students got two weeks off, no 
one was allowed in the water due to sewer contamination, 
everything on the first floor was destroyed and basically 
nothing was recoverable. Déjà vu all over again,  Wow.  

Here is what happened . . .    

On April 15, 2007, a storm dumped 8 inches of water on 
Westchester County, flooding many roads, homes and busi-
nesses. The Bronx River completely flooded. At the School, 
water rose to 3 feet on the ground floor of the Elementary 
School and the new addition and up to 5 feet or more in the 
basement of the old building. This was much bigger than 
1979. Water moved through the School like a tidal wave, 
upturning furniture, instructional materials, and equipment in 
the 5 kindergarten classrooms, the elementary auditorium, 
the orchestra rooms, the new language/music lab, four gyms, 
the wrestling room, weight room, and the beloved cafeteria  
— rendering 109,000 square feet unusable.  This was the Big 
Kahuna.  

So where are we now, almost a year later? The School is 
steadily getting itself back up and running.  The two larger 
gyms, cafeteria and kitchen, the wrestling room and the 
weight room are back in action. The Elementary School is 
very close to coming back on line and the Elementary Audito-
rium will be converted to a multi-purpose space that will al-
low for additional uses besides assemblies and performances. 
The basement — which housed Home Ec (now Home and Ca-
reers), Shop (now Tech), and Art — is scheduled for the 
next phase in the summer of 2008, all built with flood resis-
tant materials.  

The Bronxville Community’s generosity has once again been 
seen in passing a $12.2 million bond which will largely be off-
set by insurance and FEMA reimbursements.   

Let’s hope for a mild spring this year in Westchester County 
and for many more years to come! 

THEN . . . January ‘79 
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Farewell to Faculty who have Touched Generations 

 
Bronxville attracts families principally 
because of the quality of the school and 
faculty — many of whom have enriched 
the Bronxville School for decades. This 
spring twelve veteran teachers are re-
tiring, all whom will be greatly missed. 
These twelve teachers total 339 years 
of teaching, an average of 28 years 
each. We thought alumni would be inter-
ested in catching up with them. 

Stuart Bush 
The Sports section of the 1979 Bronxville High School year-
book was dedicated to Stuart Bush, one of this year’s re-
nowned group of retirees.  A number of athletes found in 
that section share something in common, namely their deci-
sion to return to Bronxville and send their own children to 
its schools. If you are looking for the reason, you need look 
no further than people like Mr. Bush.  
Mr. Bush has been teaching Health Education and coaching at 
Bronxville’s schools since 1973. Before that he taught Physi-
cal Education at Bedford and spent 4 years in the U.S. Navy 
(31 months of which stationed in the war zone in Vietnam). 
Over the years, Mr. Bush has led a number of highly success-
ful wrestling and soccer teams at both the varsity and junior 
varsity level, and helped produce numerous all county and all 
league players.   
But it is the way Stu generated these successes that stands 
out, through humor, persistence and a certain quiet author-
ity. With a few choice words or nothing more than a slightly 
arched eyebrow, and never a raised voice, Mr. Bush gently 
hinted at the direction we should take, and encouraged us to 
take ownership of that direction ourselves, and with it pride 
in our own accomplishments.  
As a teacher, Stu will be remembered for his nurturing, low- 
key style and the ease of his rapport with students. Indeed, 
it is the “everyday interaction with kids” that Stu says he’ll 
miss the most, and “seeing them mature and develop to be-
come self-confident young men and women.” He says that 
while retiring was not a decision he took lightly, he does look 
forward to traveling with his wife, including to Europe and 
the Far East. Would he go back to Vietnam? “In a second. 
It’s a beautiful country.” 
We vividly recall Mr. Bush, our coach, teacher and friend, 
and appreciate the lessons he taught us. This is probably 
because those lessons were not so much about corner kicks, 
takedowns and fitness, but about life itself.  It is hard to 
imagine a stronger legacy one could leave behind than that. 

Retiring this year are, from left to right: front row Anne Hartmere, Fran Radin, Antonio 
Manganiello, Janet Gould; back row Ron Schaeffner, Valerie Knutsen, Jim Kavanagh, Stu Bush, 
Jeff Zuckerman, Dr. Ed Cosgrove, Jeff Schwartz, Tom Rooney. 

Dr. Ed Cosgrove 
Add Ed Cosgrove to the impressive list of retiring teachers 
who would be difficult, if not impossible, to replace.   The 
Larchmont native spent 7 years honing his considerable skills 
teaching English at Stepinac High School before arriving at 
Bronxville High School in 1972.   He first taught 10th and 12th 
grade English, and then 9th grade English for close to a dec-
ade.   During this time, Ed earned his doctorate in English 
and became one of the most valued instructors in the entire 
school.  
In the early 1980s, John Kehoe, who was then the High 
School's Vice Principal, asked Ed to teach English in the 
newly created Middle School.  At first, he declined the invi-
tation to leave the successful environment he had created 
for 9th graders.  Several years later, Kehoe gave Ed a second 
chance at the Middle School assignment, which he then ac-
cepted.  After teaching 8th grade English for one year, he 
inherited Pat McCormack's 7th graders.  At this post, Ed has 
set the standard of excellence in Middle School English in-
struction ever since.  
Ed recalls the days when teaching and learning were under-
taken with only rudimentary technological assistance – ace-
tates and reel-to-reel projectors.  Much has changed since 
then, and he was quick to take advantage of computerization 
and the multi-media advances that brought the curriculum to 
the students in more inventive and exciting ways.  From a 
cultural perspective, he has seen more working parents in 
the last 2 decades and a greater awareness at the admini-
stration and faculty level of the importance of focusing on 
children with special instructional needs.   Then as now, how-
ever, the school has remained the central cultural pillar of 
the Bronxville community, which has kept his job dynamic 
and immensely satisfying.  Indeed, he is amazed at the one 
constant that has kept up his enthusiasm over the years – 
the kids.  "The kids in Bronxville have consistently been the 



School and received her Masters in Education from Manhat-
tanville College.  After marrying and teaching elementary 
school for brief stints in such remote outposts as San Fran-
cisco and suburban Boston, she returned to Bronxville with 
her two children and became a teacher-replacement in 1981 
for a class of 6th graders.   She stayed on as  a permanent 
6th grade teacher and fell in love with the school. 
As fate would have it, she connected with John Kehoe, who 
was then the new Vice Principal of the High School.  Kehoe 
was instrumental in establishing the nascent Bronxville Mid-
dle School  in the early 1980s and he invited Anne to apply 
for the newly-created position of Middle School Social Stud-
ies teacher.  She got the job, and stayed on for a quarter 
century. 
Anne has brought a lifelong love of ancient civilizations to 
her Social Studies curriculum, particularly the studies of 
ancient Rome, Greece and Egypt, and she imparted that pas-
sion to her students.   In addition to helping develop the 
Middle School Social Studies curriculum, she also helped to 
champion the development of the Middle School Advisory 
program, whereby she and her fellow teachers would regu-
larly meet with small groups of students to discuss life in 
general.  She feels this program helped her to really get to 
know each of her students, and to enable them to reflect 
both on life's big things and little things. 
As Anne looks back over 25 years of teaching, she is grate-
ful that she consistently had such wonderful students.  "I 
never had to discipline or teach manners," she emphasizes.  
"I was free to teach.”  She feels that, while the internet has 
impeded the students' passion for reading, it also has pro-
vided a fertile source for learning outside the classroom.  
After retirement, Ms. Hartmere is looking forward to 
spending more time visiting her daughter in Los Angeles, and 
to ministering to her three grandchildren in nearby Pelham.   
She also wants to visit the Egyptian Pyramids and the ruins 
of ancient Greece.  All in all, she has one suggestion that we 
can all take to heart: "Find your passion!  I am so lucky to 
have found my passion so early in life – so lucky." 

Jim Kavanagh 
There is much Jim Kavanaugh has seen.  Before coming to 
the Bronxville School 12 years ago, he spent 4 years in the 
navy (wounded in the 1967 attack on the U.S.S. Liberty), and 
then worked on Wall Street for J.P. Morgan Bank.  
After 20 years of banking, he decided on a change of work 
environment, took the requisite graduate courses, and be-
came qualified to spend a year as a student-teacher – which 
he spent at Bronxville. He actually taught a half year of kin-
dergarten and a half year of 6th grade science in his training 
year due to staffing requirements .  During his next 11 years 
at Bronxville, he was a classroom teacher for 10 years in the 
3rd grade, and 1 year in the 5th. He was also assistant Var-
sity boys' track coach, coach of the modified track team for 
four years, and spent 5 years as Director of the "sports 
sampler" program. Over the years, he has seen a lot of fac-
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Janet Gould 
In 1969, Janet Gould walked through the doors of the 
Bronxville School to teach Latin as a “one year” leave re-
placement. Thirty-six years later, “Magestra” Gould will walk 
out, retiring from teaching at the Bronxville School. This 
decision has not come easily for Janet, as she has really en-
joyed teaching Latin and has always found teaching Bronx-
ville students fun! 
Janet started teaching in the High School and ultimately 
moved down to the Middle School when it was formed in the 
early '80s, where she has stayed.   She has taught classes in 
each of the 3  Middle School grades and has even taught a 
9th grade class on occasion. She really enjoys the challenge 
of teaching the full spectrum of Middle School students, 
which allows her to watch her students grow both academi-
cally and emotionally while in the Middle School. 
A few things have changed over the course of Janet’s tenure 
at Bronxville, beginning with a "dress code" when she first 
arrived that did not allow women teachers to wear pants. In 
the mid-'70s, following the change in the Catholic mass from 
Latin to English, there was a concern that Latin would be 
dropped from Bronxville’s curriculum. Janet even took 
classes for her teaching certification in English in case Latin 
was discontinued.  But the School stuck by Latin – even as 
other schools dropped it.   The moment passed and she never 
had to teach English after all.  She can even wear pants 
when she chooses to!  
While working, Janet raised three children in Scarsdale, who 
are now older and have children of their own. Janet plans to 
spend more time with them in the coming years. And she has 
many other ideas how to use her time when she retires. From 
reading to exercising to entertaining and to possibly taking 
some courses at Manhattanville College, the opportunities 
are endless! 
No doubt, Janet will miss the children and her colleagues a 
great deal.  Janet’s warm smile, friendly manner and enthusi-
asm, however, will be missed by many in the halls of the 
Bronxville School as she has touched the lives of so many 
students over the years. “desiderabimus të.” 

Anne Hartmere 
Anne Hartmere literally introduced the subject of Social 
Studies to the Bronxville Middle School.  In so doing, she 
showed 25 years-worth of Bronxville students how to use 
their imaginations to wrest adventure, passion and meaning 
from the statues and epics of antiquity. 
Raised on Sturgis Road, Anne graduated from Ursuline High 

best part of my teaching experience here," he notes.   
"Their élan is unique to the place." 
For now, Dr. Cosgrove has no immediate plans.  He believes 
there will be a period of adjustment, and even a little sad-
ness.  But he is also looking forward to taking 6 months off 
and simply figuring out the next steps.  "Looking back, it's 
been a wonderful experience and I can't think of anything 
I'd change."   Now that is something to envy.  



ulty, administration and curriculum changes. One of the big-
gest challenges came with the recent flood and its after-
math.  It took a lot of  faculty teamwork and cooperation to 
overcome the problems caused by the damage, but he be-
lieves they met the challenge.  For Jim, one constant has 
been the quality of the kids – it has been his favorite thing 
about the job. He has particularly enjoyed their company as 
they grow into young men and women.  
While Jim is retiring from the Bronxville School, he is not 
leaving teaching just yet. He and his family are moving to 
Pawley's Island, South Carolina, where he hopes to find a 
teaching position. He plans to teach for a few more years, 
until his children complete school.  After that – golf.  
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Antonio Manganiello 
Tony Manganiello’s enthusiasm and energy in his classroom is 
as strong as ever. In 1969, while studying at Iona College, 
Tony interviewed with Bob Spenik and then-Superintendant  

Dr. Massey for the opportunity to be a student teacher in  
foreign language, and was bombarded by “authentic”  
French during the entire interview.  Dr. Massey decided to 
“take a chance” with Tony, who was offered a job as a per-
manent substitute for a Spanish teacher whose husband was 
transferred.  The rest is history!    
Tony has spent his entire teaching career at Bronxville in 
both the High School and Middle School language depart-
ments. He has also coached modified and JV Soccer and 
served on numerous committees, acted as Department Chair 
several times and as President of the BTA.  Tony feels that 
the Bronxville School has always been very forward think-
ing. "We were one of the first secondary schools to have a 
Foreign Language Lab, and our staff development has always 
been first rate."  Tony believes the collegiality of the school, 
both inter- and intra-department, is one of the most re-
warding take-aways from his experience here. He thinks an 
example of both this collegiality and the school's progres-
sive thinking can be found in the ingrained sense of coopera-
tion of all of the teachers working together to benefit the 
students, a spirit that  led to the “team teaching” practice in 
the Middle School.  
In addition, to his love of teaching and of soccer, Tony has a 
passion for cooking, which he has shared with his colleagues 
by cooking for at least 12 years on Conference Days, and to 
raise money for Food Patch. This, in turn, has helped rein-
force the close relationships amongst the faculty and staff 
that are so important to Tony.  He is not sure what retire-
ment holds for him. He still feels like he is 25 and too busy 
enjoying his students and time with his peers. He has taught 
Methodology of teaching Foreign Languages at Manhattan-
ville and at a number of workshops. He would like to continue 
that, perhaps expanding his role to work with mentoring new 
teachers. Tony also plans to continue his more than 25-year 
involvement with Eastchester Youth Soccer. 
There are 3 major passions in life for Tony: teaching foreign 
language, soccer and cooking.  He has shared all three of 
them with us, and more. Buena Suerta! Au Revoir! 

Fran Radin 
Fran Radin came to Bronxville in 1992, after teaching Special 
Education in California and South Orangetown, NY.   Fran's 
16 years here have been spent working with Elementary 
School children in  both the Resource Room Program and the 
Skills and Support Program. For the past 8 years, Fran has 
served as Curriculum Leader for the Elementary Special 
Education Department, developing teaching skills, curriculum 
and organizational materials in Occupational Therapy, 
Speech, and the self-contained classes.  
For Fran, the best part of being a teacher is the challenge 
of helping her students use their own strengths and value 
their abilities, rather than define themselves by areas that 
are difficult for them. The best part of being at Bronxville 
has been the top-notch staff and faculty in the Special Edu-
cation Department. 

Valerie Knutsen 
In June, Valerie Knutsen will hang up her wizard’s hat after 
teaching at the Bronxville Elementary School for 23 years, 
mostly in the 5th grade.  Her reputation as a "master 
teacher" is well known, and there are scores of students who 
are grateful for the organizational skills that Valerie helped 
instill during their 5th grade year. 
Valerie has had a guiding hand in many changes to Bronx-
ville's educational landscape.  She has kept up with the ever-
changing world of technology, using it to inspire and develop 
her students' skill sets.  This interest extended beyond her 
classroom, as she was an influential member of the first 
Technology Steering Committee at Bronxville that received 
the first grant awarded by the Bronxville School Foundation 
16 years ago.  As the 3rd through 5th grade curriculum 
leader, Valerie helped transform differentiated instruction.  
She then became the 5th grade curriculum leader, a post she 
continues to chair today. She is also the energizing force 
behind the successful evolution of the 5th grade trips – first 
to Mystic, then Plymouth, then Boston and now  Philadelphia. 
Valerie has really enjoyed watching her students grow both 
academically and socially. She observes that one of the most 
important benefits of the K thru 12 campus is the continued 
connection with former students and parents after they 
have passed through her classroom.  
While Valerie will miss her classroom, she is approaching 
retirement with enthusiasm. She looks forward to spending 
more time with her 3-year old granddaughter, Maya, while 
exploring ways to stay connected with education on a part- 
time basis. She will travel, taking advantage of the lower 
fares that come from weekday flights.  And she will clean 
out her house of twenty-eight years!  
She plans to finish her “to-do” list, but knowing her, the list 
will just grow.  Valerie will be greatly missed by the Bronx-
ville School community, but her wonderful legacy continues in 
the students she has touched over the years. 
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Scarsdale – and all between 1972 and 1983.   That's when he 
came to Bronxville, where he has been teaching for 25 years. 
All of his teaching experience has been in the elementary 
grades at Bronxville. He also coached varsity baseball for 13 
years, and girls' softball for 3.  Bravely, he was in charge of 
the lunch area for 23 years, and also served as a curriculum 
leader.  
Ron has seen many changes over his tenure at the Bronxville 
School.  Physically, it has become much larger, in terms of 
both students and faculty. He also believes that mandatory 
testing programs have limited the fun inherent in teaching, 
as "teaching to the test" has muted the creativity in the 
learning process. But the biggest change has been the quan-
tum leap in technology, which has made classroom teaching 
more interesting and interactive. It started in the 5th grade 
arena, where he was centered, and where he helped guide 
the curriculum through the changes inspired by technology.  
The kids have been the joy of his teaching career.  He thinks 
the average elementary school student is now much more 
sophisticated, benefiting from exposure in the "single build-
ing" to the other, older kids from the Middle and High 
Schools.  As for retirement, he is looking forward to it. He'll 
have more time to kayak, hike and travel. He will miss the 
interaction with the kids, and would like to be involved in 
teaching in some respect. He will also miss his fellow teach-
ers, with whom he always maintained strong friendships.   

Ron Schaeffner 
After graduating from Iona College with a degree in Busi-
ness, Ron Schaeffner went to work for Johnson & Johnson. 
He didn't like the corporate world as much as he thought he 
would, so he became a teacher, first in a private school in 
Mamaroneck, then on to White Plains, North Salem and-

Jeff Schwartz 
Jeffrey Schwartz came to the Bronxville School in 1975, 
after teaching in three different New York City schools 
over the course of seven years.  He found the Bronxville 
School “amazingly different.”  He liked Bronxville so much he 
stayed on for thirty-two years. 
He has taught 7th grade Math (1 year); High School Physics 
(15 years); and 8th grade Science for 32 years.  Aside from 
his teaching duties, he has also coached modified football, 
skiing and baseball.  He has also been active on various com-
mittees and school organizations, including administration 
search committees and the BTA. 
He has seen many changes while at Bronxville, and feels the 
vast improvements in technology have been very positive.  He 
also feels that the school seems a lot more crowded than it 
was just a few years ago.  But one constant for him has been 
the students.  While their dress, hair styles, and vernacular 
have changed, the kids are as bright, well-motivated, and as 
fun to be with as ever.  In fact, the most positive takeaway 
from his experience at Bronxville is that “the kids have kept 
it interesting.” 
He is excited about retirement and spending more time 
tending his garden, while getting to know his three grand-
children better (with another one due in May).  After some 
time adjusting, he would like to work part-time when he 
finds the right position.  His message to the Bronxville Com-
munity on his retirement is; “Thank you for thirty-two won-
derful years.”  And, we thank him as well!! 

Fran will miss all of the wonderful people she has worked 
with at Bronxville but will not miss waking before 6 a.m.  In  
retirement, she is looking forward to spending time with her 
husband, Jerry, visiting their daughter in college as well as 
other family members scattered across the country. Also, 
Jerry has completed two novels and Fran hopes to help him 
get them published. Then, with some tutoring in the after-
noons, she would like to learn how to play her guitar, which 
has been neglected these many years.  At that rate, Fran will 
find there are not enough hours in the day and may have to 
start setting that alarm clock again! 

Tom Rooney 
Tom Rooney’s first teaching position was at Bronxville.  A 
mere 35 years later, he leaves Bronxville School so much 
better for his being here.  For most of his time at Bronxville 
Tom has taught technology, a/k/a “shop”. For several years 
he taught 4th and 5th graders, as well High School students. 
In the 1980’s, when the Middle School was started, Tom 
became a part of the Middle School Faculty where he has 
remained ever since. Tom has also served on the Staff De-
velopment Board, the BTA Executive Council and as a chap-
erone for the Williamsburg trip every year since his arrival. 
The best part of Tom’s day is interacting with students and 
his ability to use his talents to teach students about Tech-
nology and Tools in a way that they can understand and use 
all their lives. From making napkin holders to salt and pepper 
shakers in the early years to creating candle holders and 
candy dishes in recent years, the students who pass through 
Mr. Rooney’s tech class learn how to navigate machines and 
materials and bring them to life. The students over the 
years have looked forward to Mr. Rooney’s tech class be-
cause he allows them to work in their own way, all ending 
with a similar product. Tech has always been one of the fa-
vorite exploratory class among the Middle School Students.  
Tom’s classroom was completely destroyed in the flood last 
spring, which was heartbreaking. But Tom has been success-
ful at pulling together a “temporary” tech program, while the 
Middle School evaluates what type of technology program 
should be developed in the years to come. 
With the loss of his equipment and the future changes that 
will be made to the technology program, Tom feels ready to 
retire, but he will miss the Bronxville School a great deal. At 
the moment, Tom has no special plans, except to spend more 
time with his new granddaughter. But we know that with his 
energetic personality, he will not stay idle for long. His fa-
miliar face and positive nature will be missed in the hallways 
of the Bronxville School. We wish him all the best in the 
years to come. 



Jeff Zuckerman 
Jeff Zuckerman began his teaching career in New York City in 
the early 1970’s. After an 8-year hiatus running his own cloth-
ing manufacturing business, he returned to teaching in the 
city.  In 1986, he came to Bronxville. 
Jeff’s 22 years at Bronxville have been evenly split between 
the Middle School and the High School. “Standing in front of 
kids and delivering a lesson has always been the best part of 
teaching for me. It’s like being on stage and I've always loved 
that. I enjoy public speaking very much so teaching always 
suited me quite well.” 
Jeff has served on so many school committees that there isn’t 
enough paper to note them all! He feels his most important 
contribution over the past 12 years has been serving as Presi-

dent of the Bronxville Teachers Association. In that capacity, 
Jeff negotiated contracts for teachers, secretaries, nurses, 
aides and teaching assistants and worked closely with the dis-
trict’s administration to insure that every employee is treated 
equally and fairly.  
Jeff has seen many changes at the school. Most obviously, the 
school is much larger and has many more teachers than when 
he arrived in 1986.  As a veteran teacher, he feels that many 
of the teaching staff seem much younger to him than when he 
started.  After teaching for 30 years, he feels it’s time to 
pass the torch to a younger person. His union work, however, is 
newer and he will miss that the most. 
In retirement, Jeff looks forward to a lot of reading, relax-
ing, exercising, relaxing, golfing, relaxing, volunteering time, 
relaxing, and seeing friends. Did he mention relaxing?  
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Spotlight on Alumni in Journalism  

Bronxville Alums Publish in Maine . . . 
Jim Bazin & Merrill Williams 

Former classmates Jim Bazin and Merrill Williams (née Merrill 
Tippett), BHS 1960, have joined forces to create a new maga-
zine, Maine Food & Lifestyle. Launched in May 2007, the publi-
cation promotes the culinary talent, abundant food resources, 
and unique lifestyle in this beautiful corner of New England 
(www.mainefoodandlifestyle.com). 
Merrill, who recently moved to Maine from California, has an 
extensive background in public relations and marketing, and 
worked for many years with chefs who cook with local, sea-
sonal ingredients to create a distinctive regional cuisine for 
their restaurants. “Maine has a strong commitment to support 
local farms, fisheries, and Maine-based artisan food produc-
ers,” she says, “and our magazine is dedicated to connecting 
people to these resources.” 
Jim’s creative talents in music, film, and fine art photography 
balance his background in marketing, technology and product 
development in the corporate world of New York and Boston. 
“When we were first exploring the idea of publishing a maga-
zine,” says Jim, “I told Merrill in no uncertain terms that my 
photography was fine art, and I absolutely would not photo-
graph people or food! You can see who won that round!” 
The quarterly magazine quickly became known for its lavish 
photos and snappy design. It is now distributed throughout 
New England, and has subscribers from Maine to Hawaii. 
Other former Bronxville residents are key to the magazine’s 
success.  Katherine Emory (née Kay Bunker), class of 1959, has 
lived in the Portland area of Maine with her attorney husband 
since the early ’70s. A former retailer and business promoter, 
Kay is known and admired by everyone in the state as friendly, 
well connected, energetic, and oh-so smart. When she spotted 
Jim Bazin’s name in the masthead of the new magazine, she 
immediately called to find out if this was the same guy she 
knew in high school. “We sat next to each other in biology 
class,” she said, “and here he was in my backyard putting out 
this gorgeous magazine about Maine!” 

Before long Kay had taken over distribution in the Portland 
area, and has become a tireless promoter of the magazine. 
“She’s the Energizer Bunny,” according to Jim, “and Merrill 
and I are in awe of what she has done for us.” But her tal-
ents are even more far-reaching. A former associate editor 
at Ladies Home Journal in New York, Kay now writes a col-
umn in each issue of MF&L and will be taking on more edito-
rial assignments in the future.  
Former Bronxville resident Lani Temple is also a contributor 
to Maine Food & Lifestyle. Lani, who managed Scarborough 
Fair, and her husband Dale, who was the tennis pro at Si-
wanoy Country Club, lived in Bronxville from 1994 to 2002. 
They now own Megunticook Market in Camden, Maine 
(www.megunticookmarket.com). Lani also has a thriving cater-
ing business and is a frequent guest chef on Maine’s most 
popular television show. Her column in the magazine, “Easy 
Entertaining at Home,” features her recipes and expert tips 
for creating memorable parties and events. 
“It’s so much fun to find Bronxville friends in unexpected 
places,” says Merrill. “And when they join forces with you to 
create a great product, it’s really something special. Both 
Jim and I are thrilled to be working with these extraordi-
nary people.” 
An online subscription form to Maine Food & Lifestyle maga-
zine is available at www.mainefoodandlifestyle.com. 

This year, 74 alumni and three classes purchased 
bricks adding to the 1400 bricks which make up the 
Alumni Walk at the Pondfield Road entrance to the 
Bronxville School. Add your brick today by complet-
ing the enclosed card or calling the Foundation 
Office at  914-395-0515. A complete listing of the 
new additions to the Alumni Walk are 
posted on the Foundation website at 
www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation .org .   

“Thank You for Your Support” 



THE BRONXVILLE HISTORICAL CONSERVANCY 
is looking for any interesting artifacts or letters (not news-
papers or yearbooks) relevant to the history of Bronxville.   
If you have an item that you believe might be of 
historical significance, contact Nancy Vittorini at-
vitt@optonline.net or Eloise Morgan at 
rcmelm@aol.com 

ROTUNDA RECEIVES MUCH 
NEEDED FACE LIFT 

Bronxville's  rotunda  renovation, completed in January, was 
funded with a grant from the Bronxville School Foundation. 
Second graders Jeffrey Sargent and Nan Carpenter 
(children of alums Mike Sargent ’77 & Mariellen Sullivan 
Carpenter ’80) admire the school seal installed in the beauti-
ful new floor 
which greets 
students, par-
ents, alums and 
other visitors  
inside the front  
entrance to  
the school.  
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. . . and in Bronxville  
Sarah Thornton-Clifford 

This past fall, Bronxville resident and former student Sarah 
Thornton-Clifford launched a new local online newspaper 
called myhometownBronxville.com.  She did it with the help of 
her business partner, Marcia Lee, the first female mayor of 
Bronxville.  The online paper is a “weekly,” dedicated to cover-
ing all the happenings of Bronxville 10708, including politics, 
community service, sports, personalities, schools, real estate, 
galas & gatherings, restaurants, weddings, births, the arts , 
and more.   With its network of 15 locally based correspon-
dents, myhometownBronxville.com also features helpful infor-
mation about school options, ideas for day trips and vacations, 
activities for young children, healthcare providers, movies in 
town, the train schedule, a community calendar and much 
more.   
Thornton-Clifford attended Bronxville from K-10 (she gradu-
ated from The Hotchkiss School).  The idea germinated when 
Sarah moved back to Bronxville in the fall of 2005 with her 
husband and newborn triplets.  “I thought I knew everything 
about Bronxville but found that I didn’t at all.  I didn’t know 
very basic things like good pediatricians, activities for babies, 
good painters and the list goes on.”  With some networking 
and research Sarah was able to figure it out quickly but won-
dered why everybody had to reinvent the wheel.  “Wouldn’t it 
be great if all this information resided somewhere and was 
easily accessible?”  So she researched what would be useful 
and talked to about 50 people in town.  “It was a wonderful 
process.  I reconnected with people I grew up with, met many 
new people and learned about all the great things going on in 

town,” said Sarah.  One of the great people Sarah met along 
the way was Marcia Lee, who encouraged Sarah to take her 
idea to the next level.  “The resource information is great but 
what we really need in town is a good newspaper.  We lost that 
somewhere along the way,” says Marcia, who offered to join 
Sarah in her efforts. 
So, Marcia and Sarah created myhometownBronxville.com to 
fill the void.  Sarah had spent her professional career at Time 
Inc. (19 years, including 17 at Sports Illustrated), so she knew 
something about the publishing business.  Marcia, for her 
part, was completely plugged into the community; so it was a 
winning combination.  They assembled a great staff, each with 
terrific ideas and talents, and a wonderful Advisory Board 
that contributes its ideas and perspective as well. 
So far, so good.  “We are really excited about how things are 
going,” says Sarah.  “People really seem to enjoy our coverage 
and we are really pleased with our traffic.  We are also 
pleased with the way advertising is going.”   She feels it's 
been a good start.  “But there is so much more to do.  We 
would love to cover some of the talented people who grew up 
here and have gone on to achieve great things - - a “Where 
Are They Now?” column.  We would love to have people con-
tact us with their ideas.” 
Most of all, Sarah talks about the fun she’s having.  “It’s so 
much fun to be doing something you love and doing it with 
great people.  There is nothing better.” 
To learn more, log on to myhometownBronxville.com.  If you would like 
to be part of myhometownBronxville’s “Weekly Email” or simply want 
to send along a suggestion, send an email to Sarah at 
stc@myhometownBronxville.com. 

In Memorium 
Gifts in memory of an alumna/us, parent, or friend of 
the Bronxville School have a very special meaning.  
These thoughtful remembrances contribute to the 
Foundation’s programs and perpetuate the memory of 
the individual. 

Andy Andersen ‘77 
James Donohue 

David W. Foster ‘78 
Brad Reetz ‘66 

Dorothy Day Sanford 
Herbert K. Swan ‘73 

James Moore Tasley ‘49 
Anne Christina Toumbakis ‘80 
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Visit the Bronxville School Foundation on the Web at www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org 
Read all about the exciting grants the Foundation was able to fund last year thanks to the generosity of the members of  

the community, school families and alumni. 



Got Classmates? Create a Class Web Site 
A few years ago, when planning the 20th reunion for the BHS 
Class of ‘85, Haeley Paul Mowery contacted several friends 
who still lived in the Bronxville area about how best to track 
down classmates who had scattered around the world.  They 
felt, having one of the smallest graduating classes, 79, that it 
was imperative to get as many people as possible involved in 
the event.  They decided a website would be best as a source 
where people could go to find out about details and get ex-
cited about the reunion weekend.   
One classmate, Roland Rogers, graciously donated his time and 
expertise to design a site specifically for the reunion.  The 
site  listed times and dates of the different events for the 
weekend, classmates still MIA, hotel and travel information, 
and provided a pay-pal option for purchasing reunion tickets.  
It even had a media player installed that played all their fa-
vorite hits from 1985! (You can imagine the musical genius 
from back then!) 

But, by far, the best part of the website was the blogging 
that went on between old friends.  One thread was titled, 
“What I have been doing for the last 20 years…” This was 
where each person gave a brief history of what they had done 
with their time since leaving Bronxville High School.  Their 
stories were in turn interesting, hilarious, and bittersweet; all 
of them fascinating.  To be able to have an online “pre-
reunion” was so much fun, as it gave us all a chance to catch up 
on the fundamentals and have much deeper and thoughtful 
conversations once the real reunion started.  And for those 
who could not attend, it provided an opportunity to reconnect 
with old friends.  There was an amazing attendance turnout 
due in large part to the popularity of the website.   
For more information on a custom reunion page, you can con-
tact Roland Rogers at Roland@Kirkor.com.  Several other 
classes; ’57, ’86 & ’87  have used the prototype as you can see 
from the alumni reunion page of the Foundation web site. 
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Reunions were Plentiful and Fun  
BHS CLASS OF ‘87 

20th REUNION WEEKEND 
 
After a year of preparing, planning and tracking down class-
mates, the Class of 1987 finally celebrated its 20th reunion 
the weekend of October 12th-14th.  
Roughly 30 class members kicked off 
the weekend Friday night with a cock-
tail party at the home of Susan Haw-
kins and her husband, Tom Moore.  
The party continued at the local wa-
tering hole, Pete’s Tavern, where a 
few more classmates appeared out of 
the woodwork. 
They reconvened Saturday morning at 
the High School flag pole for a tour 
of our (new and improved) old stomp-
ing grounds.  Walking through the 
halls of good ‘ole BHS brought back many weird and wonderful 
feelings.  After the tour, several classmates wandered down 
to the elementary playground with spouses and children in 
tow.  It was a beautiful day, and it was so much fun watching 
each other’s kids play together. 
Finally, the big night was upon us.  Approximately 65 of our 
classmates and at least 20 spouses attended the gala reunion 
event at the Bronxville Women’s Club, where we enjoyed deli-
cious appetizers and a buffet dinner – and, course, plenty of 

cocktails.  Classmates from as far away as California, Arizona, 
Florida, Chicago and even Europe were in attendance.  Before 
the evening was in full swing, we observed a moment of silence 
for our recently departed classmate, Shane Wallace, who had 
passed away from brain cancer just days before the reunion.  

It was a tremendous shock and a ter-
rible loss for our class.  The Class of 
’87 made a donation in Shane’s honor 
to Accelerate Brain Cancer Cure, and 
anyone who wishes to make an addi-
tional donation should visit 
www.abc2.org for details.  After get-
ting reacquainted with each other, we 
hit the dance floor, where the DJ was 
instructed to play only tunes from the 
‘80’s.  After the “official” party 
ended, most of the group moved on to 
another old favorite haunt -- “The 

Ox,” now known as the Station House — and some may have 
even made it to the Odyssey Diner for some late night fries.  
Sunday morning, about a dozen of us made it back to the Sta-
tion House for a tasty brunch. Overall, the reunion was a huge 
success, and everyone seemed eager for a 25th reunion in 
2012!  Much of our success is attributable to our fantastic 
website, www.bronxvillereunions.com/1987, created by fellow 
Bronxville alum, Roland Rogers, Class of ’85.  Check out the 
website to see who attended, and you’ll also find a link to 
many more photos.  Our 25th will be here before you know it! 

This Newsletter was compiled with articles by Mary Taylor Behrens, Mariellen Sullivan Carpenter, Meredith Matthews, Haeley Paul 
Mowery, Quentin Murphy, Ed O’Toole, Mike Sargent, George Shively, and Peggy Williams.  Production assistance was provided by Kim 

O’Toole. 



BHS CLASS OF ’67  
40TH REUNION WEEKEND 

On Columbus Day weekend 2007, the BHS Class of ’67 invited 
the classes of ’65, ’66 and ’68 to join them in celebration of 
their 40th reunion. The weekend weather was warm and beauti-
ful and about 70 people turned out for the festivities. A meet 
and greet at Pete’s Park Place Tavern on Friday night set the 
mood for the weekend. Alumni gathered to reminisce and re-
kindle friendships. Saturday morning started with a gathering 
at the flagpole, which was followed by a tour of the recently 
renovated town library and then moved on to a tour of the 
school. We saw newly renovated areas as well as those areas, 
which were severely damaged by heavy rains last year. At the 
end of the tour a great buffet lunch was waiting in the cafe-
teria, where a representative from the Bronxville School 
Foundation showed a graphic slide show on the flood damage. 
Saturday night was a highlight with a delicious dinner and 

dancing at the Bronxville Field Club. Somehow we always seem 
to pick glorious weekends for our celebrations and the BFC did 

a fabulous job of decorating and making us feel welcome. It 
was especially great to see former teacher/coach/assistant 
principal Bob Spenik appear for a brief visit. 

We saved Sunday for goodbyes and a super brunch at the BFC. 
Several parents of alums came to this part of the party, which 
made it more meaningful and fun. The only regret was that the 
weekend was not long enough, but we all left with great memo-
ries, both new and old, and an anticipation of our next reunion 
in 2012. Hopefully we will 
manage to keep in touch 
and get together before 
then. 

Calling all BHS Reunion Classes  
Class of '48 60th Reunion—June 6-8th, 2008 

  Plans include a Friday reception, Saturday picnic followed by din-
ner at the Field Club, and Sunday Brunch.  

Class of ‘58 50th Reunion—October 17-19th, 2008 
Dinner on Saturday night will be at the Field Club. For more infor-

mation, contact Linda Young Delaney,  
Phone: 860-2435-0441, Email: lpdelaney@aol.com 

Class of '78 30th Reunion—September 26-28th, 2008 
 

Homecoming Weekend! September 26-28th, 2008 
For more reunion information, check out the Alumni section on the 

Foundation website at www.bronxvilleschoolfoundation.org. 

BHS CLASS OF 1957  
50th REUNION 

Fifty years ago, the BHS graduating class of 1957 dedicated 
its yearbook to the then Superintendent of Schools, Dr. How-
ard (Hap) V. Funk. On the weekend of October 12-14, his son, 
Peter, traveled across the Atlantic Ocean from the Channel 
Islands to Bronxville to help celebrate with his classmates 
their 50th high school reunion. He noted, "This was a very 
close, tight knit, group and I  remember our years at Bronx-
ville with great fondness.  This reunion was a  unique opportu-
nity to rekindle friendships and fond memories. Besides, we 
are unlikely to have another 50th Reunion." He was joined by 
classmates from as far away as St. Lucia, Hawaii, Montana, 
Oregon, Washington, California, Texas, Florida, and as close as 
Bronxville itself (Anne Spencer Flannery, Anne Keller  
Torell). 

From a small class of about 70 (12 have died  and 5 are 
"missing"), 36 showed up. With spouses and other guests, at-
tendance was about 56 persons for the two days.  The festivi-
ties kicked off with an informal cocktail party at Anne 

Spencer Flannery's house, a class tradition.  Balloons, hats, 
cocktails, hors d'oeuvres, and a festive camaraderie were 
highlighted by the showing of the 1956, class produced, short 
movie "You Wuz Present" arranged by Sam Bryan. It was then 
on to Roma's and a pizza party and the deft handling of the 
checks by class treasurer Bill White. 

Saturday morning included a tour of the school by Ed O'Toole 
of the Bronxville School Foundation and a luncheon at Pete's 
Tavern.  On Saturday night, the classmates and guests had 
cocktails, dinner, and a group photo at Fogarty's.  The festivi-
ties included short comments by all class members, a special 
tribute to deceased members of the class by Stu Cook, and an 
"awards" ceremony.  On Sunday, some participants had break-
fast together or hung around to talk with one another before 
they headed home. 

It was a magical weekend  that allowed us to reunite and re-
kindle friendship and fond memories."  On reflection, Bill Lan-
caster, class vice president, observed, "This was great, when's  
the next reunion." 
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2007 Alumni Donors (organized by year) 
Mrs. Martha Knowles West ‘32 
Mr. Paul E. Morgan ‘34 
Mr. James J. Sheehan ‘34 
Ms. Janet Morse Johnson ‘35 
Ms. Nancy Hill Morgan  ‘35 
Mr. John Scribner ‘35 
Mr. Edward H. Bennett ‘36 
Mr. Thomas C. Edwards ‘37 
Mrs. Sydney Elliot Henderson ‘37 
Mr. Henry Beall Prickitt ‘37 
Mrs. Marian Powers Goodman ‘38 
Mr. John H. Sherman ‘38 
Mrs. Jean Gilmer Cooper ‘39 
Mr. Henry B. Pennell III ‘39 
Mr. William W. Sharon USAC (Ret.) ‘39 
Mrs. Katharine Flammer Anderson ‘40 
Mrs. Janet Carr Bayley ‘40 
Ms. Betty M. Dornheim ‘40 
Mr. Richard K. Pelz ‘40 
Mrs. Jane Leininger Swift ‘40 
Mr. Robert L. Barnett  ‘41 
Mrs. Joan H. Cavanaugh ‘41 
Mrs. Mary Lee Richardson Hilly ‘41 
Mrs. Margaret Gumb ‘42 
Mr. Gordon Price ‘42 
Mr. Robert Stout ‘43 
Mr. Thomas H. Middleton, Jr. ‘4’4 
Mrs. Jane Kerr Mitchell ‘44 
Mr. Robert S. Coldwell ‘45 
Mrs. Claire Mirwald Collins ‘45 
Ms. Barbara Dietrich McGrath ‘45 
Mr. Robert McGrath ‘45 
Mr. Donald J.  Tasley ‘45 
Mr. Alfred F. Latimer II ‘46 
Mr. S. Gilmer Towell ‘46 
Mr. Michael Murray  ‘47 
Mr. Philip H. Sanford ‘47 
Mr. John B. Anderson ‘48 
Mrs. Susan Roberts Lowry ‘48 
Ms. Liane Marston ‘48 
Miss Eleanor Pennell ‘48 
Ms. Cynthia Towell Shively ‘48 
Mrs. Rebecca Stout Underhill ‘48 
Mrs. Alison Wood ‘48 
Mr. Elliot J. Brebner  ‘49 

Mrs. Kay McDaniel Erickson ‘49 
Mrs. Anne Cover Briggs ‘51 
Mr. Robert M. Riggs  ‘51 
Mr. John J.  Valmas ‘51 
Mrs. Audrey Barrett Bower ‘52 
Mr. Howard W. Broek ‘52 
Mr. George L. Childs, Jr.  ‘52 
Mr. George J.  Dixon, Jr. ‘52 
Mr. Richard S. Miller ‘52 
Mrs. Barbara Hanna Pour ‘52 
Mr. Robert Ganger ‘53 
Mr. A. Lynn Williams ‘53 
Mr. M. Jay Epley III ‘54 
Mr. Douglas M. Horne ‘54 
Mr. Herbert M. Johnson ‘54 
Mr. Richard M. Leonard ‘54 
Mr. Oliver M. Stafford ‘54 
Mrs. Patricia Lee Roess ‘5’5 
Mrs. Gail Manning Carr ‘56 
Mr. Lee M. Fuller, Jr. ‘56 
Ms. Anne Spencer Flannery ‘57 
Mrs. Mary Rosenquest Pagnucco ‘57 
Ms. Anne Keller Torell  ‘57 
Ms. Nancy Sanford Pierson ‘58 
Dr. Dana Lawrence ‘60 
Mrs. Genevieve Bartlett Fricks ‘61 
Ms. Susan Teipel Murphy ‘61 
Mr. Rick   Skinner ‘61 
Mrs. Georgiana Stewart ‘61 
Mr. Henry W.  Doyle, III ‘64 
Mr. L. Gordon Harriss  ‘64 
Mrs. Sarah Etchart ‘65 
Mr. Robert C. Rabsey  ‘66 
Mr. David M. Reynolds ‘67 
Mr. Thomas C. Hutton  ‘68 
Mr. Gary Reetz  ‘68 
Mr. James A. Fernald ‘69 
Mrs. Sandy Swan Guidera ‘70 
Ms. Candace Marshall Monaco ‘70 
Mr. William E. "Andruss, Jr." ‘71 
Mr. Pete Bevis ‘71 
Ms. Jean Corley Yankus ‘71 
Ms. Barbara Biel ‘72 
Mrs. Barbara Overby Blasch ‘72 
Mr. Clyde E. Reetz ‘72 

Mrs. Leigh Deehan Barbour ‘73 
Mr. Frederick H. McGrath ‘73 
Ms. Nancy Bain Armentano ‘74 
Mr. Kevin Connors ‘74 
Dr. James Hudson  ‘74 
Mr. Andrew M. Paul  ‘74 
Ms. Jill Pearson Rappaport ‘74 
Mrs. Anne Fannon Appleby ‘75 
Mr. John C. "Marshall, Jr. " ‘75 
Ms. Peggy Benziger Williams ‘75 
Mr. James A. "Attwood,  Jr." ‘76 
Ms. Lynn M. Beasley ‘76 
Mr. Jeffrey Cooney ‘76 
Ms. Alison Shuker Devlin ‘76 
Ms. Sarah Mollman Underhill ‘76 
Mr. Paul J. Benziger, Jr. ‘77 
Ms. Suzanne Miller Bloomer ‘77 
Mr. Douglas R. Bond  ‘77 
Mr. Alexander Ciaputa  ‘77 
Mr. William W. Gay  ‘77 
Ms. Elizabeth Hunt ‘77 
Ms. Patricia D'Angelo Ranieri  ‘77 
Mr. Michael H. Sargent  ‘77 
Mrs. Sharon Cooney Shuttleworth ‘77 
Mr. Brian Byrne ‘78 
Mr. Christopher J. Cooney  ‘78 
Ms. Susan Kelty Law ‘78 
Mr. Guy A. Longobardo ‘78 
Mr. William T. Mullally ‘78 
Ms. Mary Taylor Behrens ‘79 
Ms. Michele Epley Bond ‘79 
Mr. Frederick B. Bond  ‘79 
Mr. William B. Hunt ‘79 
Ms. Ginna Wiese Sesler ‘79 
Mr. George Shively ‘79 
Ms. Elizabeth Taylor Aherne ‘80 
Ms. Helen Knapp Cagliostro ‘80 
Ms. Mariellen Sullivan Carpenter ‘80 
Ms. Margaret Taylor Conaton ‘80 
Ms. Lisa Giuffra Diaz ‘80 
Dr. Polly Kanganis  ‘80 
Ms. Lisa Hollister Sorensen ‘80 
Mr. Richard Benziger ‘81 
Mrs. Catherine Urstadt Biddle ‘81 
Mr. Michael Connors  ‘81 

Mr. John Cooney ‘81 
Mr. Jack R. Randall  ‘81 
Ms. Nina Reetz Richter ‘81 
Ms. Charlotte Lovschal Cooney ‘82 
Ms. Ridgely Thorp Donohue ‘82 
Mr. Timothy P. Faselt  ‘82 
Mr. Edmund M. O'Toole  ‘82 
Mr. Steven F. Thomas  ‘82 
Mr. Mark Epley  ‘83 
Mr. Stephen H. Harrison  ‘83 
Mr. Thomas Konop ‘83 
Dr. Jenny Kanganis  ‘84 
Mr. Edward C. Martin III  ‘84 
Ms. Melissa Epley Warble  ‘85 
Ms. Jennifer Wilson-Buttigieg ‘85 
Ms. Maria Wein Devaney ‘86 
Mr. Brennan Warble  ‘86 
Ms. Susan D. Hawkins ‘87 
Mr. Timothy McGrath  ‘87 
Ms. Kerry Ryan ‘87 
Ms. Jennifer Clark ‘88 
Ms. Kimberly Wetty Wilson ‘89 
Mr. Michael L. Hart ‘90 
Ms. Virginia Seabring Watts ‘90 
Mr. George L. Childs III  ‘91 
Mr. Thomas T. Childs  ‘93 
Ms. Christina Zwernemann Childs ‘94 
Mr. Benjamin F. Donohue ‘94 
Mr. Nicholas Dicostanzo ‘96 
Ms. Claire Donohue ‘96 
Mr. Daniel Patrick Farrell ‘96 
Ms. Alexis Pope ‘96 
Mr. Michael Donohue ‘98 
Mr. Adam B. Glassman ‘98 
Mr. Matthew Butler ‘00 
Ms. Elizabeth Flannery ‘00 
Ms. Jenny Barr ‘02 
Ms. Jessica DiMenna ‘02 
Mr. Richard Raymond ‘02 
Ms. Caitlin Corvini ‘05 
Ms. Kathleen Conway Mathus ‘05 
Ms. Elaine Paige Harris ‘06 
Class of 2007     

Mr. Jim Agnello 
Ms. Elizabeth Aragona '01 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Arcano 
Ms. Christina Armentano 
Mr. Tim Athans '00 
Mr. Byron Athans 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Austi 
Ms. Jenny Barr '02 
Mr. Brian Barry 
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Barry 
Ms. Amanda Beck '02 
Mr. and Mrs. George Beck 
Ms. Alison Beck '06 
Mr. and Mrs. Francis Bergold 
The Berkemeyer Family   
Ms. Patti Betzendorfer 
Ms. Ellyn Black 
The Blessing Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick Bond 
The Richard Bonfiglio Family   
Mr. Andre Borges 
Ms. Rachel Boyd 
The Brendan Boyle Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Brady 
Ms. Eileen Brady 
Mr. and Mrs. John Brennan 
The J. Dickson Brown Family   
The John Browne Family   
Ms. Laura Brown 
Ms. Allison Browne '02 
The Bruton Family   
The Bunn Family   
The Burge Family   
The Denise Burns Family   
Mr. Scott Burns 
The John Byrne Family   
The Michael Byrne Family   
Ms. Jennifer Byrne 
Ms. Leslie Caiola '02 
Ms. Patricia Candaras 
Drs. Deanna and Noel Capon 
The Pam Carey Family   
Ms. Maureen Carmody 
The Noble Carpenter Family   
The Carroll Family   
Mr. John Carter '99 
Ms. Christina Carter '02 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Cassin 
Ms. Eliza Ann Cassin '06 
Ms. Olivia Cassin '02 
Ms. Annette Charbonneau 
Children's Medical Practice   
The Chiu Family   
The Timothy Collins Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Connors 
Ms. Marion Considine '02 
Mr. Drew Contessa '02 
Mr. and Mrs. William Contessa 
Dr. Patricia Cook 
Ms. Beth Crane 
Ms. Mary Ella Crane 
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Crinigan 
The Joseph Crisci Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Crowley, Jr. 

Ms. Heather Dales 
Ms. Phyllis Dapper 
The Davan Family   
The Dawson Family   
The DeMartini Family   
The de Saint Phalle Family   
Ms. Caitlin Dhyne '05 
Ms. Jessica DiMenna '02 
Ms. Kelly Mulcahy Dolan '90 
The Dowe Family   
The Peter Doyle Family   
Ms. Ruth Doyle 
Ms. Elizabeth DuBois '02 
Ms. Margaret Duggan '02 
The Peter Dunn Family   
Ms. Grace Dyer 
Mr. Michael Elliott and Ms. Emma Oxford 
Ms. Kathy Ellis 
Ms. Eldred Erdman 
Mr. Erik Fagan 
Mr. Thomas Fallon '02 
Ms. Noelle Fankhauser 
Mr. and Mrs. D.H. Fankhauser 
Mr. and Mrs. Blair Faulstich 
Mr. Stefano Fava 
Mr. Tarcisio Fava 
Ms. Jessica Fischer 
The James Fitzgerald Family   
Mr. Anthony Flaherty 
The Craig Foley Family   
Ms. Kendall Fousek 
Ms. Margaret Fuller 
Mr. Nat Furman 
Ms. Marjorie Furman 
Mr. and Mrs. Jose Galarza 
Drs. Anne and Aubrey Galloway 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Garber  
The Gelfand Family   
The Gietl Family   
Mr. Evan Glaberson 
Mr. Stevie Glaberson 
Ms. Samantha Gladis 
The Glazer Family   
Mr. Charles Goldberg 
Ms. Pam Goldman 
Mr. Michael Gonzalez 
The Grochan Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Marc Guild 
Ms. Diane Hackett 
The Haims Family   
Mr. and Mrs. William Halliday 
The Hamann Family   
The David Harris Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Harrison 
Harry's of Hartsdale Steakhouse   
The Hayden Family   
Mr. and Mrs. David Henle 
Mr. Peter Herman 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Hessel 
The Michael Hoover Family   
Ms. Lauren Hopke 
The Anthony Horn Family   
Mr. Tim Horwan 
Ms. Jane Howitt '02 

The James Hudson Family   
Ms. Jillian Hutchison 
Mr. Thomas Hutton’68 and Ms. Elisabeth 
Harding 
Ms. Gianna Irwin 
Ms. Catriana Jackson 
Ms. Sarah Jones 
Mr. and Mrs. Wayne Jordan 
Mr. Gregory Joseph 
Ms. Katharine Joseph 
Mrs. Lynn Joyce 
Ms. Megan Kau 
Mr. Lynn Kau '02 
Ms. Lyle Kau '06 
Mr. and Mrs. James Kavanaugh 
Mr. David Keady 
Ms. Margaret Keady 
Ms. Tyler Kelly '01 
The John Q. Kelly Family   
Ms. Colleen Kenney 
Mr. and Mrs. W. James Kenney, Sr. 
Mr. Stephen Kenney '98 
Mr. James Kingsley 
Mr. Brandon Kiss 
Mr. and Mrs. Donald Kittredge 
The Koch Family   
Ms. Susan Korte 
Ms. Nancy Korte 
The Kraft Bistro   
Ms. Carolyn Kreek 
Mr. James Larkin 
Ms. Catherine Larkin '01 
Ms. Alison Larkin 
Mr. and Mrs. Craig Lennon 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Leslie 
The Lewis Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Licursi 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Likovich 
Mr. Justin Lioi 
Ms. Carol Lockwood 
Mr. Christopher Lord 
Ms. Charlotte Lord 
Ms. Katharine Lord '96 
Ms. Kathy Lord 
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Lucchesi 
Ms. Kyra Lucchesi 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Lynch 
Ms. Elizabeth MacMillan 
Ms. Jennifer Magner '92 
Mr. and Mrs. William Magner 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Mahoney 
Ms. Helen Mangan 
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Mangan 
Ms. Kristyn Mangione 
Mr. Joseph Manzi 
Ms. Marie Maran 
The John Marshall Family   
Mr. Brian Kevin Martin '01 
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel D. Martin 
Mr. Brian Martin '99 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Martin III 
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Martin, Jr. 
Ms. Katharine Shevlin Mastellone 
Ms. Kelly Mathus '99 

Mr.  and Mrs. Peter Matthy 
Mr. and Mrs. William McAndrew 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert McCann 
Ms. Olive McCaughey 
Mr. Bill McCormack 
Ms. Kaitlin McGirl '01 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael McManus, Jr. 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard McVey 
Mr. Patrick Miele 
Mr. and Mrs. T. Guy Minetti 
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Morrison 
Ms.  Kate Mulcahy '97 
Mr. Mark Mulcahy '95 
Mr. Ned Mulcahy '92 
Ms. Elizabeth Mullen '02 
The Robert Mullen Family   
Ms. Katie Mullin 
Ms. Maryellen Mullin-Yonkers 
The Paul Murphy Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Murphy 
Mr. and Mrs. Harold Murphy 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Murphy 
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Murrer 
Mr. and Mrs. John Near 
Ms. Carrie Nesvig 
Mr. Matthew Nucci and Ms. Katie Grochan 
Ms. Kelly O'Brien 
Mr. John O'Connor '00 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher O'Connor '88 
Ms. Kate Ogorzaly '02 
Ms. Isabella Ornaf '02 
Ms. Alessandra Padula 
Mr. Stephen Palfrey and Ms. Teresa 
McRoberts 
Mr. Steven Palm and Ms. Kerry Einersen 
Ms. Susan Paolercio 
Park Place Bagels   
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Paul 
Mr. and Mrs. Eugene Piper 
Mr. Clayton Pope '98 
Ms. Elizabeth Primps '01 
Princeton Running Company   
Mr. Peter Pryor '03 
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Ranieri 
Mrs. Nina Richter '81 
Mr. Timothy Rittenhouse '03 
Dr. and Mrs. Peter Rizzo 
Mr. C.J. Rockett '99 
Ms. Linda Rodd 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Rogan 
Ms. Anne Rogers 
Ms. Chris Rooney 
Mr. Garret Rowan '00 
Mr. Richard Rugani and Ms. Kathy Dods-
worth-Rugani 
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Ryan 
Ms. Brigid Ryan 
Mr. James Sallada 
The Santoro Family   
Scarborough Fair   
Mr. Zachary Scheublein 
Ms. Ann Schumacher 
Mr. and Mrs. John Schumacher 
Ms. Lisa Scovotti 

Mr. and Mrs. Luke Sears 
Mr. Joshua Seeherman 
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Sellecchia 
Mr. Robert Shearer and Ms. Linda Smith-
Shearer 
Mr. Thomas Shevlin '99 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas F. Shevlin 
Ms. Maria Shevlin 
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Sica 
Ms. Katie Sica 
Siwanoy Country Club   
Slave To The Grind   
Mr. Angus Smith '01 
Dr. David Snyder and Ms. Lorraine Shanley 
Ms. Andrea Snyder '02 
Mr. Jeff Soutendijk '02 
Mr. Steven Soutendijk '98 
The Sprague Family   
Mr. and Mrs. William Staudt 
Mr. Adam Steffens 
Mr. Daniel Steppe 
The Stern Family   
Mr. and Mrs. John Steward 
Studio One Hair Designers   
Mr. and Mrs. Hugh Sullivan 
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Tandoi 
Mr. and Mrs. Volney Taylor 
Ms. Julia Thaler '02 
The Thaler Family   
The Toffolon Family   
Ms. Melissa Tomkiel 
The Dennis Tormey Family   
The Thomas Tormey Family   
Tryforos & Pernice   
Ms. Constance Toth 
Underhills Crossing Restaurant   
Mr. Mike Vaughan 
Mr. Jack Velasco-Mills '04 
The Vergari Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Carlo Vittorini 
Mr. and Mrs. Peter von Maur 
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Wagner 
Mr. Christopher Wagner '07 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Walsh 
Ms. Allison Walsh 
Ms. Patricia Warble 
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher Watson 
Ms. Amory Weld '05 
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Welling 
Mr. Thomas Welling '98 and Ms. Erin Conroy 
Mr. and Mrs. John Westerfield 
The Wichser Family   
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence Winthrop 
Ms. Laurie Winthrop 
Mr. Grayson Witmer '00 
Womrath Bookshop   
The Mark Wood Family   
Mr. and Mrs. John Woods III 
Mr. Russell Wright '03 
The Yankus Family   

The First Annual Katie Welling Memorial Run/Walk Donors 


